
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Monday 10th January 2011 at 7.30pm.

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting which had been postponed from December due to the snow.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Griffiths (Vice-Chairman), H Barratt, R Abbiss,            M Shineton, A Parsons, J Davies, D Walsh.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

00.
Parishioner’s time:

No parishioners present and no matters raised by Councillors.

01.
Apologies for absence:
Cllrs D Newsham (holiday), S Home (family illness). RESOLVED to accept apologies.

02.
Declaration of interests:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell item 7b Parish Watch – personal (co-ordinator).
Cllr Abbiss – item 11 ALC report – personal (Chairman of ALC).

03.
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 22nd November 2010:

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were signed as a true record by the Chairman.
04.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s progress report:

Severn Trent:

Clerk telephoned Severn Trent following the letter received at the last meeting and explained the situation and the discrepancies in their letter. They have apologised for any inconvenience caused and hope that this will not happen again. 

Shed at School:

Clerk contacted Mr Fortune at Shropshire Council Planning dept who requested that this was put in writing. An email was sent but to date no reply has been received.

ALC:

Email received from ALC thanking the PC for their kind words which was very much appreciated.

Salt/Lengthsman Scheme:

SC will not allow Willowdene any salt as they have provided this for the tractor mounted gritters. Numerous complaints have been received as our side roads in particular Litley/Harcourt and Chorley road have been very bad which is disappointing as Willowdene did a marvellous job last year. Clerk has tried desperately to get salt for Willowdene but this has not happened.  There has been an accident on the Chorley/Rays Farm road today due to the road conditions. Clerk has asked Cllr Shineton if she could perhaps try to get salt for Willowdene.

A request for a bin half way up the Chorley road, where the vehicles get stuck or salt piles was made to the SC. They have no bins and villagers asked if they could move the bin from by the Village Hall. SC said that if this is moved then it will not get filled as it will not show on the lists and also there has to be risk assessments etc. where bins are placed.

We have had numerous complaints about salt being taken from the bins particularly at Hardwickforge junction/Dayhouse Cottages Bank and also at Bakers Bank and the new bin taken from the top of Walton Bank.

It was also RESOLVED to send a letter of thanks to SC for the excellent service received in gritting the roads as there is a considerable difference in Shropshire’s clearance and adjoining Counties. Clerk confirmed that an email had also previously been sent.
Refuse collection during bad weather:
Complaints were received that refuse had not been collected in Sidbury or Bakehouse Lane, Chorley. Clerk checked this out and this was due to the vehicles being unable to access the lanes but would be collected a.s.a.p.

Asked Veolia for a supply of the calendars for Stottesdon and Chorley and these were delivered within an hour – excellent service!!

b) Update re Broadplace:

Chairman had circulated a report of the meeting with 2 Village Hall trustees. Clerk had also received a letter confirming that all requests by SC had been dealt with.  Clerk had been asked by SC what the PC wanted them to do with the 2 laptops returned. 
It was RESOLVED that the PC should retain one for use at meetings and to offer the other to the Playgroup – Cllr Davies will ask if they can use this.

Clerk will also enquire with Village Hall is broadband is available, the cost and procedure for use.

Firien Barn hedge:
This is being dealt with under enforcement.

05.
Planning applications:

No planning applications received.

06.
Correspondence:

Due to the cancellation of the December meeting some of the dates on functions/meetings had now passed.

Beacon Hill Landscapes – Highway Maintenance – noted.
Severn Valley Christmas events – displayed on board.
SC – Draft Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) on the type and affordability of   housing – see SC website (follow link Environment & Planning>Panning>Planning Policy>SPD: affordable housing – will deal with at next meeting
Hope House newsletter/funding request – noted.

NHS – newsletter A Healthier Future – noted.
Came and Company Parish Matters newsletter – noted.
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Preparation letter from HM Lord-Lieutenant of Shropshire: After discussions it was suggested that perhaps local facilities be incorporated into the celebrations. It was RESOLVED to write to all groups in the parish asking that they send a representative to a meeting to come up with ideas and set up a steering committee to plan the celebrations for the Diamond Jubilee and link with Olympics 2012. Cllr Walsh was nominated to lead the project from the PC and set up a meeting in the room at the rear of the Fighting Cocks on 7th March at 7.30pm. Once this date is confirmed with the Fighting Cocks then a letter will be sent out to: WI, Playgroup, School, Church, Chapel, Village Hall, Footpath Group, Country Treks, Chorley Equestrian, Old Vicarage  Adventure Centre,  Willowdene, Duck Inn,  Fighting Cocks.                    
SPFA Newsletter – noted.
Glasdon brochure – noted.
LCR magazine - noted
ICO receipt for subscription renewal
.
HM Revenue and Customs – information re: filing PAYE online – noted.

Bank statement – signed by Chairman
SC: Letter re: Precept requirement – deal with under ‘precept’.
Reply from Trustees of Chorley Village Hall re: Broadplace

WM Police Authority Consultation leaflet

Severn Centre, Highley – January events

Local Works – Sustainable Communities Act

SC – Dog Control Orders – It was RESOLVED to write to SC requesting orders on all highways and footpaths in the parish/School playing field/Green at Glebe Drive.
Emails received since last meeting/forwarded to Cllrs:

23/11
ALC – Government Localism and Big Society Opening

26/11
ALC – s137 expenditure

29/11
ALC update from NALC re: clearing snow/ice

30/11
Journal of Local Planning

30/11
B Hamilton-Russell re: Chorley broadplace – dealt with earlier

30/11
SC – planning permission granted 3 Midwinters, Chorley

2/12
Rural Services Network newsletter

3/12
SC – Core Strategy examination documents

6/12
SC – Planning permission – certificate of lawfulness – Stanley Bungalow, Chorley

7/12
Analysis of Rural Services Network call for evidence – Building the Big Society

9/12
SC – Highways change of email – Clerk was not entirely happy with this new system as Officers send out emails using their email address and to press ‘reply’ is not the correct procedure. Cllr Shineton will make enquiries.
10/12
ALC – Localism Bill 
10/12
ALC – Training programme Jan/March 2011 – Cluster training is still an option for Parish Councils.
13/12
ALC Consultation – reconfiguration of hospital services in Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin – After discussions it was RESOLVED to write and ask for a meeting to be set up at Highley or Bridgnorth as Craven Arms is too far to travel.
14/12
ALC –Localism Bill – comments made and noted.
14/12
SC – speed limit, Chorley – RESOLVED to write to SC and ask for costs of providing the speed limits.
15/12
Little Acorns nursery – email highlighting concern that posters advertising this business are being removed from local notice boards. An item had been put in the newsletter regarding this.
16/12
M Shineton – Shropshire Flood Fair, Ludlow 8th January 2011 - noted
17/12
SC – Flood Fair, Ludlow

20/12
rural services Network newsletter

20/12
Severn Centre opening hours 

20/12  
ALC – LJC Bulletin – noted.
07.
Parish matters/problems:

a) Parish problems:
Clerk pointed out that the ambulance could not find Sarah and Matt Home’s house at Stanley Farm again and Matt had once again requested a ‘NORTHWOOD LANE’ sign at each end of the lane. Clerk had made enquiries and the provision of such signs falls within the Street Scene department, but unfortunately they have no budget left. The costs of the signs are about £200 each. It was RESOLVED that due to further information being received by the PC the previous decision regarding this request would now be re-considered as per Standing Order 11a.

After further discussions it was RESOLVED that the Clerk orders 2 signs and request that these are provided as a matter of urgency and that the money is taken from reserves to pay for these.

Concern was expressed regarding the ambulance being unable to find this property again and it was therefore RESOLVED that the Clerk ask what system of locating a property they use and to explain how they failed to find the property and how they are addressing or have addressed this serious problem.  It was also queried if the Fire and Police use the same system. It was suggested that perhaps Fire, Police and Ambulance services are invited to the Annual Parish Meeting.
Letter also read out from a Parishioner supporting the provision of street names – this will be discussed at the next meeting.

Potholes – Barbrook crossroads.  This road was due to be repaired during the road closure but this did not happen. It is outside our Parish but it is understood that Neen Savage have reported the problem.

2 large potholes by Walton Farm which need emergency filling.

Prescott Bridge needs inspecting urgently as there appears to be some movement with the concrete by the kerbing.

Brooksmeeting bridge road surface breaking up badly.

Moon House Bank – potholes.

Bardley/Bagginswood/Walton Bank road numerous potholes.

Station Road breaking up badly.

Pavement outside Dr’s surgery just before new ramp is deteriorating and needs monitoring.

Chorley road junction breaking up badly.

Midwinters bend potholes .

b) Parish Watch:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest as co-ordinator.
Nothing to report in the parish but fuel and oil thefts are taking place. Chairman urged anyone who sees a vehicle with tanks on should report these if considered ‘suspicious’.
08.
Financial matters:
a) Outstanding payments:
SLCC - £106 - subs
Mrs F Morris – salary plus agreed over time back pay - £xxx. Clerk had received this cheque due to meeting being cancelled prior to Christmas as per agreement of Chairman.
RESOLVED that these cheques be paid and Clerk and Councillors instructed to sign cheques.
b) Income since last meeting:

Deposit account interest – November 36p and December 37p.
d) Precept:
Clerk produced quarterly bank reconciliation and banks statements and up to date budget. RESOLVED that these be accepted – Chairman initialled these.

Clerk had circulated to all councillors a copy of the precept for 2011/12 for consideration.

Cllr Griffiths had looked through this and made suggestions. 

The discussion regarding the Clerk’s salary and precept was deemed as confidential and is therefore not contained within these minutes.

After much discussion regarding where savings could be made it was RESOLVED to precept for £14330 which would ensure that there was no increase from the PC on Council Tax demands. See attached breakdown.

09.
West Midlands Ambulance Consultation:

After discussions it was RESOLVED that Clerk should make a comment that the PC agree that all staff members of the Trust/enhance upgrade training/response time.
10.
Website policy:

Cllr Davies had written a short policy and asked if Councillors wanted this reading out or emailing.  It was RESOLVED to email this to all Councillors and then this will be dealt with at the next meeting when Cllrs have had an opportunity to read through it.
11.
ALC report:

Cllr Abbiss declared a personal interest as ALC Chairman.

Cllr Abbiss reported that the next Area meeting is 1st March when the speaker will be from the Health Sector.

ALC Treasurer asked to stand down which he had done. 

ALC Office appears to be running smoothly at present.

12.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

Shropshire Cllr Shineton gave a brief report including:

· problems with the heating maintenance contract at Glebe Drive, Stottesdon
· Finance briefing meeting attended – paperwork available for anyone interested.

· Public Transport road shows – Cleobury Mortimer 22nd February and Highley 24th February, drop in session between 10am-1pm.

· Local Enterprise Partnership

13.
Items for next agenda:
Website policy

Road Name signs

14.
Date of next meeting:

This was due to take place on 24th January but it was RESOLVED to cancel this meeting as this was only 2 weeks away and documents had been dealt with. 
It was RESOLVED that a cheque be signed for Clerk’s salary and Councillors instructed to sign the cheque
CHEQUES WRITTEN:

SLCC - £106

Clerk’s salary - £xxx

There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.05pm.

Signed: Chairman





Date:
These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting on 28th February 2011
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